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Tel: 01707-390855

Fax: 01707361286

To:
PBC Leads in West Hertfordshire:


Roger Sage, Mark Jones, Ian Isaac, Nicolas Small , Ken Spooner 

20th February 2008

Dear Colleagues 

At the last Professional Executive Committee meeting we discussed the issue of health care acquired infections. As you will see from the data which is available the level of Clostridium Difficile reporting within the West Herts Hospitals Trust has fallen significantly over the last few months.

However the level of MRSA bacterimia which is reported remains persistently above the expected trajectory. Whilst secondary and primary care commissioners have undertaken a lot of work to try and reduce this level, e.g. the introduction of antibiotic prescribing protocols, there are still some factors that need to be considered further. 

In particular the Acute Trust have highlighted that a significant number of their cases of MRSA are in patients who are admitted from the community already colonised. Whilst they will work to improve their management of intravenous lines and catheters, they have also asked if primary care commissioners who are admitting patients, for example as an emergency, if they are known to be colonised with MRSA or have recently been colonised with MRSA then if this information could be provided at the time of admission they will be able to undertake more rigorous management of these admissions. 

I hope that you will feel able to share this with your colleagues. I am sure in many cases this is already happening, but in the small number of cases where it is not this may well improve the situation. Again many thanks for your help.

Best wishes.

Yours sincerely
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Dr Mike Edwards

PEC Chair

West Hertfordshire PCT 

c.c.
Mo Girach, Mary McMinn, Margaret Stockham, Sheila Borkett-Jones, Peter Bodden, Andrew Parker, Suzanne Novak, Jane Halpin

Stuart Bloom,  
Anne Walker 
Pam Handley
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West Hertfordshire PCT and East and North Hertfordshire PCT are working together to improve health in Hertfordshire


